BELONGIA CONSULTANTS, INC.

2145 W. Concord Circle
Broken Arrow, OK 74012
(918) 251-5500 Fax: (918) 251-5708

April 15, 2009

HRAOK, Inc.
1913 West Tacoma, Suite A
Broken Arrow, Oklahoma 74012

Attention: Mr. Barrick Rosenbaum, P.E

Re: Addendum Letter
Proposed Eim Place Extension
Broken Arrow, Oklahoma
Project No. 1085067

Dear Mr. Rosenbaum:

Belongia Consultants, Inc. performed a subsurface exploration for the above project and
presented the results of that exploration in Belongia Consuitants report dated August 12, 2008. In
that report we presented an asphalt pavement section for the above project. We understand it is
desired to consider a concrete section as an alternate. A comparable concrete section is
presented below.

ARTERIAL STREET PAVING SECTION

8.0" 3500 psi Portland Cement Concrete
8.0” Compacted Subgrade (Pl <10)

This section satisfies the City of Broken Arrow requirements for Arterial Streets provided the 8
inch compacted subgrade consists of properly modified site soils or an approved select fill.

This letter has been prepared for the exclusive use of our client for specific application to the
project discussed, and has been prepared in accordance with generally accepted geotechnical
engineering practices. No warranties, either expressed or implied are intended or made. All other
comments and recommendations presented in Belongia Consultants, Inc. report dated August 12,
2008, prepared for the project, report remain applicable.

If you have any questions regarding the contents of this letter, please contact us.

Sincerely,
BELONGIA-CONSULTANTS INC. i
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David L. Belongia, P.E.
Oklahoma No. 12908
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